AMY KLOBUCHAR MINNESOTA

COMMITTEES:

AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION,
AND FORESTRY

COMMERCE, SCIENCE,
AND TRANSPORTATION

JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

JUDICIARY



December 4, 2012

Hmong Cultural Center c/o Mr. Mark Pfeifer 995 University Avenue West, Suite 214 Saint Paul, Minnesota 55104

Dear Friends:

Thank you for your kind invitation to join you at the Hmong Cultural Center of Minnesota's Twentieth Anniversary celebration. While my schedule prevents me from attending in person, I join you in spirit to celebrate the important work that the Hmong Cultural Center has done throughout the last two decades.

Since its inception in 1992, the Hmong Cultural Center of Minnesota has worked hard to enhance cross-cultural understanding between Hmong and non-Hmong community members in the State of Minnesota. Assisting more than 2000 refugees navigate the naturalization process so they could become U.S. citizens and encouraging education through the creation of the Hmong Resources Center Library, are only examples of the invaluable services that your organization provides to our state. In our ever changing world, this important work provides a platform for community building and socio-economic growth.

I want to sincerely thank everyone that is part of the Hmong Cultural Center of Minnesota for the work you do to make Minnesota a better place to live. Please accept my best wishes as you gather to celebrate; I look forward to working with you in the years to come.

Sincerely,

Amy Klobuchar United States Senator